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Discussion Topics: This seminar will explore the relationship between technology and images 
of human nature. With the completion of the draft sequence of the human genome, there has 
been a rapid expansion in the development of techniques for interpreting the relationship 
between genetic structure and its real-world expression. Virtually every day there is an 
announcement of the \214discovery\202 of a gene related to some human ill or behavioral 
tendency \210 ranging from susceptibility to breast cancer, to various psychiatric disorders, 
or a significant risk of criminal behavior. These efforts continue the long effort to render 
human nature visible and measurable; they also in principle allow for different kinds of 
human beings to be distinguished from one another and classified along lines of race, gender, 
intelligence, disease-proneness, or whatever one chooses. 

Anthropology has long been concerned with the problem of \204human kinds\211 \210 the 
classification of the human species into different \214types.\202 This is a potentially 
dangerous business, as you know from the history of racism. Nazi racial science is only the 
best-known example of this tendency, and anthropology contributed both to the development of 
racial science and to the radical critique of it. Such issues remain of vital concern in 
bio-medical research and the genetic roots of human behavior. We will examine recent 
technological developments in the light of that complex history, and in light of the ethical 
issues brought forward in the course readings package.

Organization

Seminar format, participation essential. All participants will therefore be asked to lead 
discussions on the various chapters in our readings, and present an outline of their own 
research at the end of the semester. There will also be a late in-class mid-term on a 
selection from a list of questions relating to the readings and given out in advance. The 
research paper will explore one or another of the issues mentioned above (with approval of 
the \214facilitator\202), and be of 15-20 pages in length.

Grading: Participation  = 20%

Mid-term  = 20%
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Research Paper  = 60%

All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be assigned.

\211The Department of Sociology and Anthropology follows SFU policy in relation to grading 
practices, grade appeals (Policy T 20.01) and academic dishonesty and misconduct procedures 
(Policy T 10.03).  It is the responsibility of students to inform themselves of the content 
of these policies (available on the SFU website under Administration, SFU Policies & 
Procedures).\211

Required Texts: Aldous Huxley. Brave New World Harper/Collins Canada.

Diane Paul. Controlling Human Heredity Humanities Books.

Troy Duster: Backdoor to Eugenics Routledge.

Joseph Dumit. Picturing Personhood:

Recommended Texts: None

Materials/Supplies: None

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Recommended: at least two upper division courses in sociology 
and/or anthropology.

Notes: The course instructor reserves the right to check for plagiarism using software 
provided by the SFU administration for this purpose.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


